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Accept God’s Grace: The Parable Of The Prodigal Son
Luke 15:11-32

TELLING IT

The parable of the prodigal son is one of Jesus’ most treasured parables. The 
parable found its setting in the midst of three parables -- the parable of the 
lost sheep, the lost coin, and the prodigal son, but more appropriately title, 
“The Parable Of The Lost Boys.” It is true that the bulk of the parable 
consists in the recording of the parable, but the real thrust of the parable 
centers on the older brother, the son who stayed behind. All three parables 
were given in response to complaints from the Pharisees and scribes who 
murmured, “This man receiveth sinners and eateth with them” (Luke 15:2). 
The older brother of the parable vividly reflects the attitude of the scribes 
and Pharisees who were upset that Jesus would entertain sinners. His 
teaching had touched a responsive chord with the publicans and sinners and 
they flocked to hear His teaching.

According to the parable, one day the younger son approached his father 
and said, “Father, give me the portion of thy substance that falleth to me. 
and he divided unto them his living” (Luke 15:11). The young man 
presumptuously asked for an inheritance while his father lived; an 
inheritance he could lay no claim to either by debt or labor. The only claim 
he could make was that he was his father’s son.

Not long afterward, the younger son “gathered all together and took his 
journey into a far country …” (Luke 15:13). The prodigal put as much 
distance as possible between himself and his father. He wanted no 
restraining hand nor words of correction! He wanted to “do his own thing” 
and a far country would provide him the liberty he wanted. Foolishly, the 
prodigal wasted the inheritance from his father, spending in a short while 
what likely had taken years for his father to accumulate. “Riotous” (wasteful) 
did not necessarily denote immorality nor a depraved life, but the elder 
brother’s charge that he had “devoured thy living with harlots” was probably 
true (Luke 15:30). There are many things we may waste besides money. We 
can waste our time, talents, and opportunities.

Soon the fortunes of the young man changed. When he had spent all his 
substance, a mighty famine invaded the land and he was reduced to want. 



To sustain himself, the young man tended swine. He became so hungry that 
he would have even eaten the husks the pigs ate, yet no man gave anything 
to him. Through his wastefulness, the younger son was reduced to shameful, 
embarrassing circumstances. To “feed swine” for a Jewish boy was very 
degrading.

Shortly the prodigal came to himself. He vividly remembered that the 
servants in his father’s household fared better than he. He mused, “How 
many hired servants of my father have food enough and to spare, and I 
perish here with hunger.” Sorrow filled his heart and he resolved to go 
home. He could ask nothing from his father for he had already given him all 
of his inheritance, but he could be a servant -- better off than where he 
presently was (Luke 15:17-19). He had brought his wretchedness upon his 
own head by acting irresponsibly and selfishly. He realized he had wronged 
his father and did not deserve to be called a son.

As he purposed, so he did. When he was a long way off, his father saw him 
returning home. How glad the father was! He had been longing for this day. 
He ran to meet him, fell on his neck, and kissed him. The son told his father, 
“Father, I have sinned against heaven and in thy sight: I am no more worthy 
to be called thy son” (Luke 15:21). What rejoicing there was when the 
prodigal returned! His tattered clothes were replaced with the best robe! His 
feet were shod with shoes. A ring was placed on his hand. He was received 
as a son (Luke 15:22-24; cf. vs. 7).

APPLYING IT

The characters of the parable are easily identified. The father is our God who 
longs for His wayward children to come home. The two sons are sinners. 
Some live a wild, wasteful life, but they can see what they are and come 
back to God. Some never get far away from God, but they are far away in 
their heart and never see their need for their Father’s forgiveness.

The consequences of a sinful life can be very humiliating: a “mug shot” 
plastered on the TV or newspaper; being fingerprinted and imprisoned as a 
common criminal; contracting a terminal disease; disgracing parents who 
provided what was good and beneficial throughout their lives.

When wayward children return home to God with a mind and heart like the 
prodigal, they can be certain that their heavenly Father will receive them 
back with joy and restore them to the state of a son. This must be the frame 
of mind of all sinners who seek forgiveness and fellowship from their Father.



Few parables touch the heart as this one. Estrangement and alienation are 
frequently seen in families, and the happy homecoming of the prodigal 
quickens the hopes of those in similar circumstances that their own sorrows 
might turn to joy.

REMEMBERING IT

1. Why is their no sympathy for the younger son in the beginning of the 
parable?

2. Discuss our need to hit “rock bottom” before making a needed change.

3. What attitude did the younger son need when he returned home?

4. Who did the older brother represent in the parable?

5. Discuss how the older brother treated his father.


